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Dear Friends,

	 One of the great strengths and key ingredients of the Grand 
Traverse Regional Land Conservancy’s track record of success is our 
talented and dedicated Board. These volunteers are deeply passionate 
about our mission and serve as ambassadors within the communities 
we serve. As the founding Executive Director of the Conservancy, I am 
blessed to have enjoyed a strong and fruitful working relationship with 
so many Board members over the years who care as deeply about the 
future of this amazingly beautiful region as I do.  

 	 In a nutshell, our Board is tasked with “stewarding” the organization 
so that the staff can do their job of “stewarding” our region’s treasured 
landscapes in an exemplary fashion. Providing fiduciary oversight 
may not be as exciting as orchestrating a land deal or constructing 
a beautiful nature trail, but make no mistake, both the Board and 
staff are deadly serious about the gravity of the promise we make of 
protecting land forever. It is no accident that we have balanced our 
budget for twenty-two years straight and are adding to endowment 
funds to care for the nature preserves and conservation easements in 
our portfolio.  

	  As a land trust, we take great pride in our “results on the ground” 
focus. This strategy is no accident, either. Our Board and staff just 
updated our 5-year organizational strategy which outlines a powerful, 
exciting vision and some pretty ambitious goals for our land protection 
and stewardship programs.  Not only am I confident that we are on 
the right track but I also know that you, our valued supporters, will be 
proud. 

	  Last month, we held a reunion of current and former board 
members at the Hagerty Center on West Bay. The conversations 
were spirited as we discussed our region’s most pressing challenges, 
what excites these committed volunteers most about our work, and 
how we can build upon our accomplishments to do more, not less, in 
the coming days and years. Working together is essential, and that 
tradition is firmly embedded in the culture of our organization.  

	  It gives me great pleasure to introduce you to the outstanding 
Board of Directors who govern our organization. I hope you, our 
supporters, will find an opportunity to thank them for their service 
and hear their thoughts firsthand about why this organization is so 
important to our region’s future. 

Glen Chown, GTRLC Executive Director
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Each and every time a piece of land 
is protected by Grand  Traverse 
Regional Land Conservancy—
whether purchased as GTRLC land 
or protected through a conservation 
easement—stewardship is involved.  

It is an extremely important, ever-
expanding, and never-ending part of 
protecting treasured natural features 
across the five-county region. 

Stewardship activities vary widely, 
from clearing hiking or biking trails, 
to managing invasive species, to 
monitoring erosion or dumping    
(and then taking action to alleviate 
problems). GTRLC’s staff also 
monitor 17,000 acres of conservation                                                     
easements and help easement 
landowners improve the ecological 
health of their properties.

As the acreage of protected land 
under the conservancy’s watch 
grows, the stewardship team 

members, made up of 6 staff 
members, 3 interns and dozens       
of volunteers, handle a range of 
tasks. They are ecologists, they are 
builders of infrastructure, and, 
because volunteers and other 
organizations are greatly needed, 
they are community conveners      
and partners.

This issue of Landscript focuses on 
the many facets of stewardship. You 
will meet GTRLC’s beloved 
stewardship volunteer, Gary 
Stauffer (page 5); learn about the 
stewardship and restoration of 
Arcadia Marsh (page 6); and delve 
into the lives of two Bellaire 
residents, Herb and Florence Reiley, 
who have been 50-year stewards of 
their 1,100-acre property, which 
was recently preserved through a 
conservation easement (page 10). 

Along the way, stewardship focus 
areas—preserve monitoring, trail 
development, restoration, and 
conservation easement stewardship 
—will be highlighted. Read on to 
learn about this work and the 
community partners who help make 
it happen.

Stewardship is supported through 
donations to our Conservancy Fund 
and to our Stewardship Endowment 
Fund. Learn about ways to support 
our work at:                                  
www.gtrlc.org/support-our-work/.
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Protecting, Rejuvenating, and Opening Access to Northwest Michigan’s Natural Treasures 
T H E  P E R P E T U A L  J O B  O F  S T E W A R D S H I P
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Part of the GTRLC Stewardship Team removing garlic mustard at 
Glacial Hills Pathway and Natural Area.
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GTRLC owns and maintains 33 nature preserves, 
spanning some 7,000 acres of natural land,  
from Arcadia Marsh in Manistee County to the 
Cosner & Bennett-Barnes Nature Preserve in                                                             
Antrim County. The Conservancy has an 
active role and high level of responsibility 
in caring for the preserves—clearing trails, 
monitoring bird and plant life, keeping                                            
invasive species at bay, and maintaining or 
restoring the natural features of the land for 
both public enjoyment and ecological benefit.

Because of the expansive nature of the preserves, 
staff cannot singlehandedly care for them.

“Volunteers and partners are key to our 
ability to responsibly steward these lands,” 
says Abby Gartland, director of Preserve 
Stewardship. “Without local input and                                   
support, we would be severely short-handed.”

Individual volunteers, like Gary and Jane 
Stauffer (see page 5), are playing major roles 
at Maple Bay Farm, an 11-acre property in 
Grand Traverse County. Volunteers spend 
countless hours maintaining Maple Bay’s 
gardens and grounds; Cherryland Elementary 
School uses the site for educational purposes; 
and the Institute for Sustainable Living, Art & 
Natural Design (ISLAND) farms 3.5 acres.

At Misty Acres Nature Preserve in Benzie County, 
partners including Michigan State University 
and the Natural Resources Conservation 
Service are working with the Conservancy to 
explore a grass-fed beef program there.

By engaging other conservation groups, municipalities, 
schools and individuals, the Conservancy is 
able to rigorously steward these preserves.
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A self-proclaimed lover of the outdoors, hiking, and learning 
about local flora and fauna, Gary found the Conservancy to 
be a perfect fit. Over the past five years, Stauffer has 
planted trees, cleared existing trails, and built new trails at 
GTRLC preserves. He has interviewed GTRLC staff to gather 
information from them for future planning.

In fact, one of the most enjoyable, memorable parts of 
Stauffer’s volunteer work with the Conservancy is the 
exchange of information with staff members, who each have 
an area of expertise and openly share their knowledge. 

“I have learned about native and invasive plants, chainsaw 
safety, trail building, land protection and acquisition; the list 
goes on and on,” says Stauffer. “I especially enjoy feeling as 
though I am part of the team. They listen and request my 
input on decision-making.”

Indeed, the volunteer-staff relationships at GTRLC foster 
mutual respect. “Gary is one of those ‘great at everything 
and willing to share’ kind of people,” says Nate Richardson, 
communications and volunteer program specialist at 
GTRLC. “We absolutely could not do our work without key 
volunteers like Gary.”

Working with staff and other preserve stewards in a learning 
environment—while getting plenty of work done—reinforces 
Stauffer’s interest and motivation. Feedback from 
community members adds to that. Stauffer says that visitors 
at Maple Bay often express their gratitude for the 
opportunity to use the trails and view the beauty of 
undeveloped frontage on East Bay. 

Stauffer’s advice to would-be volunteers: “I would say that        
if you love the outdoors, learning from expert staff, and 
being a part of preserving land for future generations, then 
go for it!”

For information on volunteer opportunities, please fill  
out the volunteer questionnaire on our website at       
www.gtrlc.org.

5

Proudly clad in his GTRLC khaki hat, volunteer Gary 
Stauffer, 65, of Elk Rapids, speaks passionately about 
his work.

“I firmly believe in giving back in some way,” says 
Stauffer. “By being involved as a volunteer, I can help 
protect and secure the lands we love so that they can 
be enjoyed by all.”

That enthusiasm can be seen, heard and felt in 
Stauffer’s work at Maple Bay Farm, a place close to his 
heart, where he has spent much of his volunteer time. 

Maple Bay Farm is an 11-acre GTRLC property on the 
west side of North US-31, adjacent to the Maple Bay 
Natural Area. It includes a farmhouse, root cellar, sugar 
shack, and pole barn. 

Along with GTRLC staff, Gary is currently working with a 
team of 5 other volunteers who share the love of caring 
for a special place to renovate the former “sugar shack,” 
with hopes to have an operational maple syrup setup in 
the future. In the warm-weather months, Stauffer and 
the rest of the volunteer team manage the lawn care 
and trimming, which takes up a lot of their time. 

Stauffer’s wife Jane loves to garden and took an interest 
in the flower garden at Maple Bay Farm, and, as Gary 
says, “she fell in love with the place.” She also took a 
class this winter on organizing and storing digital 
pictures, which she then used to help the Conservancy 
with our extensive photo archive. 

“She loves to be outdoors, so it didn’t take any 
convincing on my part for her to join the team at Maple 
Bay,” says Stauffer.

After retiring and moving to the area from Kalamazoo in 
2008, Gary Stauffer began volunteering, first assigned 
to the Bauer Preserve near Bellaire. He was the preserve 
steward, ensuring the trails were uncluttered and clear 
and helping to build new trails.

While Stauffer had never volunteered before then, he 
knew two months into retirement that he needed 
something to fill his time. He attended a volunteer open 
house and was immediately impressed with the 
Conservancy’s mission and the staff members’ passion 
and encouragement. 

After retiring and moving to the area 
from Kalamazoo in 2008, Gary Stauffer 
began volunteering, first assigned to 
the Bauer Preserve near Bellaire.

ELK RAPIDS RETIREE           
WEARS MANY HATS                
AT CONSERVANCY

Jane & Gary Stauffer
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THE AMAZING 
RESTORATION OF 
ARCADIA MARSH

As one of the most stellar 
GTRLC restoration projects of 
this decade, the Arcadia Marsh 
Preserve tops the list of eco-
victories for our region 
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marsh’s ability to flood adequately to settle out 
nutrients and sediment.

The wide, shallow ditch alongside a railroad grade 
that cuts through the marsh was also of great 
concern. Over time, the ditch compromised the 
natural channel of Bowen’s Creek, a coldwater stream 
that historically cut a curvy path through the marsh. 
Once relatively narrow, deep and winding, Bowen’s 
Creek channels had over time diverted to the railroad 
ditch, which lacked the depth and shade to keep 
temperatures cool and provide sanctuary to fish and 
aquatic invertebrates. Worse yet, when water was 
diverted to the ditch, Bowen’s Creek lost several 
thousand feet in length—length needed to support   a 
high-quality habitat for plant and animal life.

THE PLOT THICKENS

GTRLC determined three activities that would best 
address the marsh’s harshest adversaries: 

Restoring Bowen’s Creek

To restore flow in Bowen’s Creek, channel plugs were 
constructed where creek waters entered the railroad 
ditch, forcing the flow back into the original channel. 
For Chris Sullivan, land protection specialist at GTRLC, 

The Arcadia Marsh Restoration project has all 
the elements of a great novel: depth, suspense, 
villains, heroes, a hopeful ending—and even a 
dramatic fire, albeit staged. 

Following an in-depth interview with GTRLC 
Land Protection Specialist Chris Sullivan, we’ve 
created a “CliffsNotes” version of the marsh 
restoration story. 

IDENTIFYING THE VILLAINS

Arcadia Marsh Restoration work began in the summer 
of 2010 with samplings of vegetation, birds, fish, and 
aquatic invertebrates to assess the precarious 
conditions in the marsh prior to the start of restoration. 
Some serious threats were identified.

To start, phragmites, which are tall marsh grasses,  
and reed canary grass were choking out native plants, 
creating a troublesome monoculture that lacked 
proper nesting and foraging habitats for native 
animals. The invasive grasses left a huge volume of 
dead vegetative matter every year with thick growths      
of underground stems and roots that made it nearly 
impossible for native plants to grow. Over time, this 
thick mat raised the land surface, compromising the 
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151 bird species       
found in the marsh 
documented by 
Audubon volunteers

the restoration of flow in the historic stream channel  
was monumental: “Looking down into that restored 
stream channel for the first time was one of the biggest 
highlights of my entire career.”

Removing Invasive Species

While removal of invasive species began three years ago 
with herbicide treatment, and continues as new patches 
crop up, the thick mat of vegetation left behind needed 
to be burned. Planned and postponed twice since early 
2012, the weather cooperated in April, with near-perfect 
conditions for the prescribed burn. 

Around 80 percent of the marsh was burned, ridding it  
of dozens of acres of dead thatch from the reed canary 
grass and phragmites. With the addition of nearly ideal 
conditions after the burn, the re-generation of native 
plants in the burned areas happened quickly.

 Seeing native vegetation—especially a stalk of wild        
rice, a state-threatened species—grow where the soil 
was disturbed cemented the victory of the restoration  
for Sullivan. 

Re-creating an Open Water Habitat

Altered creek flows, low Lake Michigan levels, and sod 
formation by invasive plants had caused losses to open 
water and emergent marsh habitats. To reverse some of 
these impacts, Ducks Unlimited orchestrated “scrapes,” 
which are shallow excavations ranging from six inches to 
two feet deep. At times of high water they are ponds, 
while at lower water periods, they offer exposed mud 
flats and emergent vegetation that create lovely habitats 
to suit different species at different times of the year. 

HEROES AND PARTNERS 

The heroes of this story number many. GTRLC worked 
with local, state and national partners to move 

restoration forward, including Ducks Unlimited, the 
leader in the design and physical work to restore the 
marsh; Conservation Resource Alliance and Manistee 
Road Commission, partners in road-stream crossing work 
outside of the marsh; and the Little River Band of Ottawa 
Indians, with their equipment, expertise, and credentials 
for aquatic monitoring. 

Key funding came from Great Lakes Fishery Trust (for 
acquisition of the marsh), Sustain Our Great  Lakes via 
the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation, Michigan 
Coastal Zone Management Program, and others. 

Volunteers played a role too, documenting and monitoring 
plant and bird species and collecting seeds. 

OUR HOPEFUL ENDING

The Arcadia Marsh restoration will improve habitat for all 
of the wildlife in the marsh and, with work yet ahead to 
create trails and bridges, will provide improved 
conditions for people interested in enjoying this plentiful 
ecosystem, including anglers, hunters, birders and 
nature lovers.

ARCADIA BY THE NUMBERS

155 ACRES
 = 120 FOOTBALL FIELDS

1 of only 85 remaining 
coastal marshes on Great 
Lakes coastline and 1 of 17 
on the Lake Michigan coast of 
the Lower Peninsula 

300 gallons of wildflower and grass 
seeds collected in the marsh by volunteers         “SCRAPES”           

CONDUCTED IN THE MARSH WITH                       
HEAVY MACHINERY TO CREATE 

ACRES OF SHALLOWS 

FOR  WILDLIFE HABITAT                
AND FEEDING

7

180 species of 
fish that use 
the marsh 
during their 
life cycle

195
PLANT SPECIES 
DOCUMENTED 
IN THE MARSH 
BY 20 BOTANY 
VOLUNTEERS & 
GTRLC INTERNS

STATE-THREATENED PLANT 
SPECIES – WILD RICE – 
STAGING A COMEBACK IN 
THE MARSH 

17 bird 
species in          

the marsh that        
are state 

endangered, 
threatened or of 
special concern
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Total project cost, Phase 2	   $  	 400,000
PENDING: Requested public funding	  	 300,000
Private funding needed	  	 100,000

Total project cost	   $  	 307,900
PENDING: Requested public funding	  	 292,100
Private funding needed	  	 15,800

TOTAL COSTS	   $  	 961,598
Private funding secured	  	 125,583
Remaining need	  	 836,015
Project management cost	  	 80,360

*	If all public funding requests are awarded

TOTAL PUBLIC FUNDING	
REQUESTED	   $  	 615,100

TOTAL REMAINING PRIVATE	
FUNDING NEEDED	   $  	 301,275*

Total project cost	   $  	 253,698
Land acquisition	  	 205,801
Site planning and engineering	  	 47,897
PENDING: Requested public funding	  	 23,000
Private funding needed	  	 230,698

SUNSET BEACH

UNIVERSALLY ACCESSIBLE TRAIL                                                                      
AT ARCADIA DUNES

ARCADIA MARSH

PROJECT COSTS AND FUNDING SOURCES

OUR WORK IN  ARCAD IA  CONT INUES !

Arcadia Marsh: Ecosystem Treasure 
By Chris Sullivan

Coastal marshes are tremendously productive 
ecosystems—nearly as productive as tropical 
rainforests in terms of the amount of biomass per 
acre. There are a number of different types of coastal 
marshes; Arcadia is considered a “drowned river 
mouth” marsh type, fed by Bowen’s Creek.

Over 90 percent of the 200+ species of fish found 
in the Great Lakes rely on these marsh systems for 
some part of their life cycle. Rare plants and animals 
use marshes for nesting and foraging, and they 
are incredibly important stopover sites for many 
species of migrating birds, from raptors to waterfowl              
to warblers.

Approximately 85 marshes remain on Michigan 
Great Lakes coastline, with only 17 on the Lake 
Michigan coast of the Lower Peninsula. Many of 

these remaining marshes have been degraded 
through urbanization, agriculture, man-made 
changes in hydrology, and the advent of invasive 
species, all of which limit the habitat quality of          
the marshes.

The Conservancy’s intent with Arcadia Marsh 
was not to restore it to its original condition. The 
hydrology of the marsh will always be impaired 
because it is surrounded by paved roads. Also, we 
chose not to remove the railroad grade and spoils 
ridge, as these provide the only opportunity for 
public access. Our goal was to re-establish 
the functional aspects of the marsh that had 
been lost or degraded. Encouraged by the early 
response of plants and animals in the marsh, 
we’ve been successful in achieving our goal.

8
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steward, “They are also the ones doing the on-the-
ground work of caring for their properties.”

In return, Okma advises landowners on how to best 
manage the property, alerts them of any invasive 
species, and connects them with resources to 
accomplish their goals.

Currently, the Conservancy monitors more than 
17,000 acres in conservation easements—half     
the total acres GTRLC has protected—with just       
two staff members meeting with landowners and 
walking the properties.

Our valuable partners in this stewardship work are 
the over 200 landowners who entrust us to help 
them with their conservation efforts and interests. 
Read about the Reileys, who recently granted a 
conservation easement of 1,100 acres in the Chain 
of Lakes, on page 10.

A conservation easement is a voluntary agreement 
whereby the landowner, retaining private ownership, 
agrees to limitations on the type or amount of 
development on their property. Stipulations apply 
to all future landowners, ensuring the property will 
be protected forever. 

When GTRLC arranges and accepts a conservation 
easement, we are responsible for upholding the 
terms of the easement in perpetuity. This involves a 
staff member walking the property with landowners 
at least every other season, reviewing easement 
conditions, and discussing strategies to preserve 
the natural features of the land.

The donors and owners of conservation easements 
are some of the region’s best land stewards, having 
chosen to restrict the use of their property in order 
to protect the natural character of the region. And, 
notes Mike Okma, GTRLC conservation easement 

Currently, the Conservancy monitors more than 17,000 acres in conservation easements  
S T E W A R D S H I P  O F  E A S E M E N T S
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A scene from one of the region’s magnificent properties protected 
with a conservation easement.
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For such humble, gracious people, Florence and Herb 
Reiley’s life has been surrounded by big numbers.  

They planted more than 15 million trees in northwest 
Michigan. 

The Bellaire couple’s combined age is 186. 

In the prime of their Christmas-tree growing years, they 
planted 12,000 trees a day, and they sold 26,500 trees  
a season in peak years. 

Florence, quite the markswoman, has 70 single-shot deer 
harvests to her name. 

Herb was a Mason for 72 years; Florence was an Eastern 
Star for 67 years. They served in the Lions and Lioness 
Clubs, Herb is a life member and has a Melvin Jones 
award—and at one time was the president of three clubs 
for an entire year.  

The old Jeep that still sits in front of the barn adjacent      
to their homestead was used to plant 4 million trees. 

Todd Vigland, land protection specialist at Grand    
Traverse Regional Land Conservancy, knows these 
numbers and the Reiley family well. He has gotten to 
know them and their four children over the last ten          

10

R E I L E Y  F A M I L Y  P R O T E C T S 
S I G N I F I C A N T  L A N D  I N 
C H A I N  O F  L A K E S

Herb & Florence Reiley

A small portion of the Reiley property in 
the Chain of Lakes Watershed

years as they discussed ways to protect their property from 
future development. 

In July, the Conservancy and the Reileys finalized a 
conservation easement on 1,080 acres of their Antrim 
County property.

The entire family had wanted to preserve the land as 
private, but protected—a place that they, their neighbors 
and occasional visitors, including snowmobilers, could  
enjoy. A grant through the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative 
allowed the Conservancy to purchase a conservation 
easement on the property with terms that the Reileys 
found fair and comfortable.

Conservation has been in the Reiley’s blood since the get-
go. Florence served on the soil conservation board for 8 
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and because the land is undeveloped, rainwater goes right 
into the land without manmade pollutants. This ground 
water eventually feeds into the lakes, keeping them 
supplied with clean, cold groundwater vital to healthy plant 
and animal life. 

With a long history of productive farming, 40 percent of the 
Reiley’s property has been designated as “farmland of local 
importance” by the U.S. Department of Agriculture and the 
Natural Resources Conservation Service. It was designated 
as a Centennial Farm in 1995.

Herb’s grandfather, a logger, bought the original 640-acre 
property in 1905. Although previously owned by a lumber 
company, it still had virgin timber. “They couldn’t do the hills 
because they didn’t have the equipment back then,” says 
Herb. “That’s why the forest here was left.”

The bell from the old lumber camp hangs from the Reiley’s 
back porch, and the coffee grinder from the camp serves      
as a base for a television stand in their living room.

After purchasing the initial 640 acres, the Reileys made a 
priority of acquiring adjacent properties as they came up      
for sale.

Today, the land in its entirety is over 1,100 acres of pure 
bliss: farm land, northern hardwoods, creeks, grassland, 
and planted conifer stands. A lumber shelter, cottage, and 
two Reiley homes, including Herb’s grandparents’ home now 
occupied by the Reiley’s daughter, are also located on           
the property.

Next to their house is a towering white fir, planted by seed 
(the Reileys had their own nursery and also bought from the 
state’s nursery). It’s a symbol of their astute farming 
practices and love of the land.

Herb and Florence are modest, but proud, of the life that 
they’ve led. A plaque from their 50th anniversary reads, 
“Two individuals who give more to the community than       
they take.”

“It does say what we’ve strived for all our lives here in 
Bellaire,” says Herb. “I think we’ve accomplished it too.”

11

years and the Kearney Township zoning board for 25 
years. And the way they used their land and forested their 
property followed sustainable practices, long before 
sustainability was the buzzword it is today.

A drive through the property clearly shows the result of 
the care that’s been taken. It looks natural, with tall, 
straight stands of hardwood, wetlands, stream corridors, 
mature stands of pine, meadows of wildflowers, and an 
occasional farming plot of wheat or corn.

“They’ve done a fantastic job of stewarding the property,” 
says Vigland. He says “the Reileys are not only good 
conservationists, but good business people who  have 
taken time to build relationships with those they             
work with.”

They’ve worked with the same logger for decades, leaving 
downed logs on the ground to naturally decompose. 
They’ve also worked with the same Christmas-tree buyer 
for 30 years, a Texan named Tony, who comes up annually 
to harvest 25-to 60-foot firs for municipalities and 
businesses around the country. Their trees have landed on 
presidential ranches (of Lyndon B. Johnson and George 
H.W. Bush), and one at the White House during the 
Johnson administration.

The Christmas tree farming business has been an integral 
part of their lifestyle for many years. 

“When we started in Christmas trees, there wasn’t 
anything made in the line of machinery to do Christmas 
trees,” remembers Herb.

So he started out in the shop and made what they needed, 
modifying old, salvaged equipment to get the job done.

Herb and Florence would come home from a day of 
planting, and Florence would make supper while Herb 
headed to the shop to tear down a piece of equipment, 
returning after the family meal to put it back together with 
a little modification.

“And that was a standard procedure: that we modified it 
almost every night,” says Herb. “Then we’d build a new one 
because we had better ideas. And then we’d build another 
one and another one. I think we built seven planters.”

Herb and Florence have made quite the team over the        
72 years that they’ve been married. When they started 
farming trees, Herb would drive, and Florence would 
plant. “We could plant 12,000 trees a day,” says Herb. 
“She couldn’t drive straight and I couldn’t plant as 
quickly as her, so we made a good team”.

Herb remembers selling Christmas trees for $1.

The Reiley’s property falls within one of the Conservancy’s 
land protection priority areas, straddling the spine of the 
Chain of Lakes watershed and serving as headwaters for 
four unnamed creeks. It’s a groundwater recharge area, 
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Celebrating the progress of “Phase 3” 

BAYSIDE PARK–A NEW VIEW                              
IN ACME

12

kayak, picnic, fly a kite, watch a sunset, or just relax. 
It also showcases new scenic water views for travelers          
along US-31.

The property purchases have been made possible       
by significant grants totaling $5.6 million from            
the Michigan Natural Resources Trust Fund and by 
generous donations of over $2 million from private 
individuals and foundations. A “blight elimination” 
grant from the State of Michigan, via Grand         
Traverse County, has also supported some of the 
deconstruction activities. The Acme Business 
Association and the Traverse City Area Chamber          
of Commerce have also helped to champion the      
project. The overwhelming support for the creation 
and expansion of Bayside Park is a testament to        
the strength of Acme’s vision and the spirit of the 
people who care about its future. This project is not 
just about creating a park. It is about enhancing 
quality of life and creating a place in Acme where 
people want to be. A place where people will want to 
live, work, and play.

Deconstruction efforts on acquired lands will continue 
throughout the summer. The Township is in the  
process of finalizing a park development plan that  
will guide investments in park improvements. 
Enhanced parking, landscaping, walking paths, 
natural water features, picnic and play areas are all 
featured in the proposed design.

You can support Acme’s Bayside Park by        
making a gift to support land protection            
efforts and the park’s improvement, including a 
permanent endowment for the park’s stewardship, 
by contacting Megan Olds at molds@gtrlc.org        
or 231/929-7911 or by giving a gift online at 
www.gtrlc.org

On June 20th, supporters and partners who have been 
working to create and protect Acme’s shoreline came 
together to celebrate the progress of “Phase 3” of the 
Bayside Park initiative and to witness the 
deconstruction of the Mountain Jacks building, 
formerly the “Embers.” Nearly every member of the 
crowd that gathered for the public deconstruction 
event raised their hand when asked if they had 
celebrated a special occasion with friends or family at 
this memorable community restaurant. As Mountain 
Jacks, the Sun ‘N Sands motel, and the Beach Club 
motel come down and unveil new views of East Grand 
Traverse Bay, we pause to reflect on this corridor’s 
past and happy times at these special places, as well 
as rejoice in the community’s vision for its future.

Acme’s Bayside Park initiative began in 2007 when a 
group of community members approached Township 
officials and GTRLC to explore the potential to create a 
shoreline park along this well-traveled and developed 
road corridor. In just six years, a lot has been 
accomplished thanks to landowners who were willing 
to sell their properties at fair market values, and due 
to the efforts of a host of public and private partners. 
This new park provides new beach and shoreline 
access, offering places to swim, sunbathe, put in a 
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The Grand Traverse Regional Land Conservancy has 
received a grant from the Michigan Department of 
Environmental Quality’s Office of the Great Lakes, 
Coastal Management Program, as well as a 
generous matching gift from Jim and Diana Huckle, 
and will be creating and marketing a new non-
motorized water trail through the Chain of Lakes 
and along the coast of East Grand Traverse Bay.

Many significant shore lands have already been 
protected as parks and natural areas along East 
Grand Traverse Bay and within the Chain of Lakes, 
thanks to the leadership of landowners, neighbors, 
community groups, visionary local leaders, donors, 
and State agencies. The development of the water 
trail will effectively “double” people’s experience of 
lands that have already been protected with the 
intention of providing public access to nature in the 
form of recreational paddling, birdwatching, scenic 
viewing, and relaxation and enjoyment of the water. 
GTRLC’s development of the water trail follows the 

WATER TRAIL TO ENRICH 
PEOPLE’S EXPERIENCE OF 
AREA LANDS
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lead of other conservancies, “friends” groups, and 
parks and recreation organizations around the 
state and nation.

GTRLC will be working with a long list of public        
and private-sector partners to develop the new  
trail. Local units of government from Ellsworth to 
Acme; Chambers of Commerce in Ellsworth, 
Bellaire, Elk Rapids, and Traverse City; Shorts 
Brewery (which hosts an annual paddling event from 
Bellaire to Elk Rapids); and the Traverse Area 
Paddling Club, have all signed on in support of       
the effort and will be involved in trail planning.        
By next summer, the trail’s launch sites will be 
mapped and a variety of trail routes (including  
their level of difficulty) will be identified. A logo      
and marketing plan for the trail will also be 
developed and implemented with the support of 
project partners. As part of the planning effort, the 
route will also be audited to determine where future 
improvements might be warranted. These water trail 
improvements might include better parking areas, 
Universally Accessible kayak and canoe sites, 
enhanced restroom facilities at existing parks,      
and places to clean watercraft to discourage the 
spread of invasive species.

The development of the water trail also provides           
an opportunity for public education about water 
quality protection and land stewardship. We are 
deeply committed to the perpetual stewardship        
of protected lands and shorelines. Thanks to your 
support for our land and water conservation and 
restoration programs, as well as state and federal 
grants and the partnership efforts of the Northwest 
Michigan Invasive Species Network, we continue to 
prioritize the removal of invasive species such as 
Phragmites, which impact the health of our 
waterways. We hope to develop and install signage 
along the water trail route that provides information 
about ways that recreational users can support and 
sustain ongoing efforts to preserve and manage 
lands and shorelines to maintain high water quality.

To learn more about the water trail or how you can 
make a gift to support its development, including the 
creation and installation of signage that supports 
education and stewardship, please contact Megan 
Olds at molds@gtrlc.org or 231-929-7911.

For more information about GTRLC’s land stewardship 
activities, including efforts to eradicate and manage 
the spread of invasive species in the region, contact 
Abby Gartland, Director of Preserve Stewardship at 
agartland@gtrlc.org or 231-929-7911. :
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In the Conservancy’s first twenty-
two years as a land trust, over 
35,000 acres of land and more 
than 114 miles of shoreline along 
the five counties’ exceptional 
rivers, lakes, and streams have 
been protected.  With each project 
approved by the Board and with 
each conservation easement 
accepted, GTRLC has taken on 
the obligation to steward those 
properties . . . forever. Currently, 
most of our stewardship obligations 
are funded annually through gifts 
to the Conservancy Fund. This 
practice imposes on future Boards 
and staffs an increasing burden to 
annually raise the money to pay for 
mounting stewardship expenses.

Annual stewardship work includes 
the management and removal of 
invasive species, the maintenance 
of trails, and the conservation 
of habitat and preservation of 
water quality throughout the five-
county region served by GTRLC.

As longtime summer residents 
of Antrim County, Betsy and 
her husband, Stan, have been  
strong supporters of the Land 
Conservancy. Thus, Betsy was 
more than pleased to learn that 
the current Board had established 
a Stewardship Endowment Fund. 
All contributions to this fund 
are permanently restricted for 
stewardship purposes. Only the 
income from the fund will be 

available annually to support the 
ongoing work of protecting and 
preserving resources and assets 
that the Conservancy holds in 
its portfolio of protected lands.

“When you truly care about an 
organization and its work, you 
want to know it will be able to 
survive long into the future.  
Contributing to an endowment 
is an excellent way for a donor 
to be assured that the work will 
continue,” according to Betsy.  

She has championed the concept 
of endowment funds for the Land 
Conservancy ever since she first 
began her service on the Board, 
more than ten years ago.

Among her previous volunteer 
involvements, Betsy has chaired 
the Board of Trustees of Olivet 
College, served as founding 
president of United Church 
Outreach Ministry in Grand Rapids, 
Michigan---where she and her 
husband spend their winters---and 
sat on the boards of the Grand 
Rapids area YWCA and United 
Way.  But of all her volunteer 
service, Betsy says that serving 
on the GTRLC Board was “the 
most fun,” crediting the skilled 
staff and highly dedicated Board 
members for the satisfaction of 
good work accomplished there. 
The Stewardship Endowment 
Fund will assure that future 
Boards and staffs will have the 

financial support to continue 
this important work.

Current Board member Terry 
Rogers chaired the Board that 
established this fund.  He believes 
that “this is indeed an important 
step for the organization, and 
will begin to lay the groundwork 
for endowing our stewardship 
obligation in perpetuity.”  

After the Board decision had been 
made, GTRLC Executive Director 
Glen Chown telephoned Betsy with 
the news, announcing, “One of 
your longest-held dreams for the 
Conservancy has come true!”

Chown states, “I am proud of the 
fact that past and current Board 
members have led the way.” He 
invites everyone who is passionate 
about land protection in our region 
to “cast a sharp eye on the future 
by helping to endow a protected-
lands legacy that over the past 
20-plus years has safeguarded 
some very special places.”

Megan Olds, Associate Director, 
adds that the Stewardship 
Endowment Fund “will make sure 
we can follow through on ‘forever.’”

For more information on the 
Stewardship Endowment Fund, 
or to make a contribution to it, 
please contact Megan Olds at              
molds@gtrlc.org or 231-929-7911.

BETSY DOLE

FOLLOWING THROUGH ON FOREVER
When Betsy Dole thinks of “forever,” especially as it relates to the work 
of the Grand Traverse Regional Land Conservancy, she understands the 
importance of a well-funded endowment. Acting on this imperative, she 
was willing to give a significant gift to help establish a Land Conservancy 
Stewardship Endowment Fund.  A former Board member and Chair of the 
Board, she has nurtured the growth of GTRLC and knows that stewardship 
of the lands that have been protected will be ongoing.
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We’d like to give special thanks to Fairmount Minerals 
and their employees at at the Wexford Sand Company. The 
company, with facilitation through Saving Birds Thru Habitat, 
has provided funds to purchase tree seedlings for each of 
the last 6 years. This spring, not only did they increase their 
financial support—enabling us to buy 1500 healthy young 
hemlock trees—they also sent out 8 employees to work  
hand-in-hand with our dedicated volunteers to plant them at 
our Arcadia Dunes Nature Preserve! Their increased support 
is greatly boosting our efforts to improve forest species 
diversity, which is critical to the implementation of our 
ecologically-based forest management plan for the property.  

THE NEW BIKING, CROSS-COUNTRY SKIING, AND 
HIKING TRAIL  SYSTEM at Glacial Hills Pathway and                                                                             
Natural Area northwest of  Bellaire is a great example                                                         
of the work the Conservancy is doing in the area of                                                              
trail development. While GTRLC staff members lead                                                    
these efforts (and helped acquire nearly half of the 763-                                       
acre area), our partners, including Forest Home Township,                                                                                    
Antrim County, Village of Bellaire, Bellaire Chamber of 
Commerce, Short’s Brewery, and Shanty Creek Resorts,             
play a key role in stewardship efforts.

An ongoing interest in the area of trail development is 
building trails that are accessible, meaning they are open 
to and enjoyable for all, even those with limited mobility. 
GTRLC is working with Explore the Shores to design and                             
build a universally accessible half-mile trail through the        
Arcadia Dunes Nature Preserve to Lake Michigan. 

“Our staff, volunteers, and partners are passionate about 
providing avenues for people of all abilities to get out 
and enjoy these spectacular, protected lands,” says Abby                       
Gartland, Director of Preserve Stewardship.

A GROWING PAR TNER SHIP.. .
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OUR RIGOROUS INVASIVE SPECIES RESTORATION 
PROGRAM focuses on high-priority species on high-
priority sites. For example, the dunes and shoreline 
at Arcadia Dunes Nature Preserve are a priority; the  
program is working to control baby’s breath, bladder 
campion and spotted knapweed.
“We have several state- and federal-listed threatened 
plant species in this rare habitat and are working 
to control non-native plants which monopolize the       
dunes and displace the native flora and fauna,” says 
Abby Gartland, Director of Preserve Stewardship.
GTRLC’s invasive species restoration program aligns 
with larger efforts, including the Eastern Lake Michigan 
Invasive Species Strategic Plan developed by the                      
Michigan Dune Alliance and the more local Invasive 
Species Network. Two large Sustain Our Great Lakes 
grants have increased GTRLC’s capacity to effectively 
control invasive species and boosted work to re-establish 
aspects of the natural landscape that have been lost or 
degraded by invasive species.
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The following donors made gifts and/or pledge payments to land protection projects between January 1 and June 30, 2013.

I N V E S T I N G  I N  L A N D  P R O T E C T I O N

ARCADIA EXPLORE THE 
SHORES

FARMABILTY
RAILROAD POINT 
EXPANSION

TIMBERS RECREATION 
AREA

ARCADIA MARSH

ARCADIA DUNES

ACME’S BAYSIDE PARK:                 
PHASE 1 & 2 (COMPLETE)                 
& PHASE 3 (ACTIVE)

John Arevalo & Gloria Torello  
Deena Barshney
Michael & Kathleen Bruno
George C. Comden
Dorothy Dunville
Grand Traverse Regional 	
	 Community Foundation
Marie & Joseph Haezebrouck
Halliburton Giving Choices
John & Kathy Jahoda
Jane Lund
Olson, Bzdok & Howard, PC
Dennis and Mary Penney
David & Kathy Ripmaster
Riverside Title Company
John & Rachel Roe
Christine Varner & Peter Romeo
Thomas & Helen Ropers
Kristen Salathiel & John Failor
Dan & Beth Stainforth
Linda Wikle & Gail Trill
John & Angela Willis
J. A. Woollam Foundation
Ron & Marty Yocum
John & Marylou Zaloudek
Frank & Faye Zimmerman
Jay & Sharma Zollinger

LAND & WATERSHED 
PROTECTION RELATED 
FUNDS

Mark & Cynthia Berley
Allen Dimon
Bob & Ruth Fountain
Ruth & George Frohmader
Rex & Marsha Graff, Jr.
Sheri & Thomas Hewitt
Jay & Neva Hodges
Diane Hunt
Eleanor Hunt
Steven Hunt
Susan Hunt
Al & Florence Kern
Katherine Patrykus
Ewald & Nadine Schimik
True Textiles, Inc.

OLD MISSION PENINSULA 
LAND PROTECTION

Patrick & Carol Conway
David & Paula Kelley
Mariel Foundation
Mary & William Swift

LONG TERM FUNDS

MAPLE BAY

Pam Yee & Ron Gianola
Suzanne McGonigle
Jim & Loraine Mottern
Nicholas & Audrey Thomas
Elaine & Guy Wood

Harry & Betsy Calcutt
David & Elizabeth RollertJoyce Delamarter

Sandy Hagman
Bill & Ann Henning
Blair & Gordon Jones
Patricia Patterson
Kevin A. & Lisa K. Russell
Greg & Patrice Wisner

Rotary Charities of Traverse City Rob Bennett
Dr. David & Valerie Canter
Linda & Bob Deneen
Bryce & Paula Dreeszen
Walter H. Johnson
WIll & Barbara Lynch
Mary Jane Meier
Ray Nye
Pfizer Foundation
Mark & Kim Weaver

Gerald & Barbara Brief
Douglas & Susan Burns
Nancy Cotcamp
Dennis M. & Carol K. Davidson
Alice Entwisle
Armen & Carolyn Googasian
Richard Haynes
Nancy & Fred Hoblit
William & Suzanne Hoff
Jeanne Hubbard
Diane Hunt
Karin Ingraham
William & Leslie Jackovich
Jennifer Jay & Evan Johnstone
Marilyn Kamp
Bonnie S. Kelly
Ronald & Nancy Kennedy
Len & Connie Klein
Kima M. Kraimer
Martin & Irma Kraimer
Ted Kraimer
Walter Kraimer
Lynn M. Larson
Amy Lesiewicz
William & Nancy LeValley
Kenneth & Jo Marks
Marsha L. Mixer
Michael & Christine Murray
Al & Maxi Neugebauer
Paul & Angela Oberle
Bob Pipp
Steven Polemitis
F. Verne & Lisa Powell

Lynn & June Rayle
Barb Reich
Joann Rivard
Ted & Marcia Roehrich
Ann M. Rogers
Christine Varner & Peter Romeo
Jo & Pug Rundio
Christine Saenz
Calvin  & Carol Ann Schmucker
Aloys & Margaret Schwarz
Heather & Rick Shumaker
Derald & Bonnie Stanton
James Stark
Dave & Mariene Steider
David & Terry Stellingworth
Alan & Susan Szepanski
The Rybar Group, Inc.
John & Joy Tobin
James & Nancy Turner
Jim & Maryanne Weber
Jane & Robert Weldon
Carolyn Wemple
Dennis & Karen Wiand
Michael & Carla Windover
Kelly Wood
Randy & Joan Woods
Helen Wransky

Lois Breimeier
Jane E. Dinkmeyer
Ducks Unlimited, Inc.
Melba J. Panhorst

Barclay Shultz

TIMBERS CONT.
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Joanie Abbott
Erin Anderson
Joe & Kathryn Anderson  
Robert & Nancy Baglan
Marcia Bellinger & Irv Stoner   
Warren & Barbara Berthelsen  
Nathan & Audra Bildeaux* 
Rosaleen & Richard Borton
Anne E. Brasie  
Karl & Lauri Brockmiller
Jo Bullis
Glen & Rebecca Chown
Julie Clynes
Joseph & Leslie Cook
Robert & Karin Cooney
Thomas Crampton  
Elizabeth DeLaRossa
Carole Donaldson
Chad & Monica Evans
David Foley & Margaret 		
	 Willman

George & Mary Ford
Karen Garber & John 		
	 DesMarais*
Mark & Mary Beth Gentry  
Jeremy & Anni Gibson
Mark A. Gilmore
Jack & Ruth Harris*
John Hood & Irene Brown  
Cindy & Douglas Hull
David & Christine Jaymes
Donald & Barbara King
Jean & Walt Kretzmann
Gregory & Audrey Landsfeld
Katy Luchini & Dirk Colbry
Josephine “Jody” Marquis  
Jane McKune
Rita Melotti & Andrew Bishop 
Thomas & Judith Mich
Anne Mudgett & Scott 		
	 Furgueson
Richard & Marilyn Mumaw

Megan & Andy Olds
Kate Pearson & Steve Cruzen
Steve H. Perdue
Mary C. Pratt
Heather Rinkel
Sally L. Rodgers
John & Suzette Sanborn
Kristen Schaub
Joan Sheard & Myrna Yeakle
Steve & Carol Shuckra
John & Lynn Steben*  
Jeff & Judy Spencer 

Chris & Ali Sullivan
Ward & Francoise Swingle  
Paul Thomas
Howard & Dianne Walker
Diane L. Wilbur
Wendy Wolfe & Paul 		
	 Wawrzynek  
Jesse & Molly Wolff
Birgit Yetter

*  New Land Champion

L A N D  C H A M P I O N S
Land Champions commit to monthly gifts that support the very foundation of our mission. By supplying a steady and reliable 
source of income to fund the day-to-day work of the Conservancy, Land Champions allow us to plan and sustain our work more 
effectively. We are grateful for their commitment and generosity.
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If you would like to learn more about how you can become a        
Land Champion, contact Anne Brasie, Fund Development 
Manager, at abrasie@gtrlc.org or 231/929-7911.
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Phyllis Barnard                       
Randy Barnard

Robert Bennett                           
Will & Barbara Lynch

Jane Allen Birge                      
Allen-Birge Charitable Trust

Edith Blackhurst                   
Stephen Stewart

Ken Breimeier                      
Marilyn & Richard Albrecht                                          
Carol Breimeier                      
Jonathan Breimeier                        
Lois Breimeier                                   
Barbara Counsell                                  
E. J. Dinkmeyer                                 
Lois Haertel                                          
Joann Heidloff & Eric Hohenstein                                   
Cheri Johnson                                 
Fred Nelson                                            
Melba Panhorst                        
Residents fundraising committee 	
	 at The Village at Bay Ridge East 
David Yagow

Neil Brennan                           
Merrie Brennan

Mike Cobb                                      
The John Riley Family

Bryan Crough                        
Sharron & George Zimmerman

Robert Danek                        
Oakland Twp. Firefighters 		
	 Association

Emmett Dreeszen                                                         
Bob & Linda Deneen                                            
Paula & Bryce Dreeszen                                                    
Myrna & Tom Hitchman     

Richard “Buzz” Ehlert            
Mary & Ted Ehlert

Ralph Gould                                  
Hank & Karen Huffman

Ruth Myrl Harris                   
Sandra Hagman

Karin Harrison                        
David Harrison

Rankin Smith Henry                
Ron & Carol Austin

Russell Higgins                       
Mary’s Chapel United         		
	 Methodist Church

James L. Highsaw                   
Bruce & Rhoda Bush                     
Carol Anne Highsaw                      
Jane D. Highsaw                                            
Jim Highsaw & Linda Prentice                                                                                                                                         
                                                   

Clarice Holtz                          
Charles & Joan Patton

Grace Mendenhall Hunt              
The Doris N. & William E.   		
	 Stilwell, III Fund

Richard Hunt II                        
Mark & Cynthia Berley                                 
Allen Dimon                                             
Ruth & George Frohmader             
Rex & Marsha Graff                     
Sheri & Thomas Hewitt                   
Jay & Neva Hodges                                        
Eleanor Hunt                                                  
Susan Hunt                                                 
Al & Florence Kern                                
Ewald & Nadine Schimik            
Katherine Patrykus                                 
Marguerite Smith                            
True Textiles, Inc.

Rosemary (Beuerle) Kelsch  
James & Marilyn Sheets

Ingeborg Kraimer                     
Barb & Jerry Brief                         
Doug & Susie Burns                                             
Dennis & Carol Davidson                          
Rick Haynes                                                    
Nancy & Fred Hoblit                                                     
Jeanne Hubbard                               
Karin Ingraham                          
William & Leslie Jackovich        
Bonnie Kelly & family                                          
Ron & Nancy Kennedy                     
Leonard & Constance Klein   
Martin & Irma Kraimer                               
Ted Kraimer                                     
Nancy & Bill LeValley                     
Ken & Jo Marks                                        
Marsha Mixer                                          
Michael & Chris Murray                   
Al & Maxi Neugebauer                   
Paul & Angela Oberle                                       
Bob Pipp                                                      
Steven Polemitis                           
Verne & Lisa Powell                       
Gary & Barb Reich                                             
Joann Rivard                                
Ted & Marcia Roehrich                               
Ann Rogers                                               
Pug & Jo Rundio                                 
The Rybar Group                         
Christine Saenz                                                         
Dr. & Mrs. Calvin F. Schmucker    
Aloys K. Schwarz Family            
Heather & Richard Shumaker     
Derald & Bonnie Stanton                                          
James Stark                                  
Dave & Terry Stellingworth  
Marlene & Dave Steider                                                  
Alan & Susan Szepanski                                                    
Joy & John Tobin                        

Nancy & James Turner           
Christine Varner & Peter Romeo  
Jim & Mary Anne Weber              
Jane & Robert Weldon                         
Carolyn Wemple                                        
Dennis & Karen Wiand             
Michael & Carla Windover                                         
Kelly Wood                                   
Randy & Joan Woods                                    
Helen Wransky

Meg Burrows LeGrand         
Thomas Goetz & Margaret 		
	 Burrows-Goetz

John & Mary Anne Leugers  
Norman & Mary Beeker

Harold Malakinian             
Kenneth & Pam Weddell

Kent Manning                              
Eric & Joan Heizer                                             
Janet Petry                              
Charles & Claire Ping

Andrew & Clarissa Marckwald                                                                                  
Lili Chapin & Andrea Arnone

Adam McClay                            
Gloria McClay

Audrey Mensching                     
John & Wilma Hultman                 
Dori Turner

Jack Norris                              
Timothy C. Lund

Sandra Nye                                    
Will & Barbara Lynch

George Opdyke                         
Bryce & Paula Dreeszen

John Palmer                                 
Paul & Florence Neumann           
Jerry Polach

John Palmer                              
Robin Ferguson                              
Mark Flower                                                
Tad & Brenda Malpass                 
Tracy & Brenda Malpass

Jan Pond                                      
Betsy Easterwood

Linda Rennie                               
Dave & Liz Rollert

Zora Richardson                          
Jan Leuallen

Tom Richmond                            
Dori Turner

Patricia Robinson                        
A.J. Hotaling                         
Alexander Robinson                                      
Shirley Zikewich

Mollie Rogers                         
Timothy & Mary Clulo             
Thomas Goetz & Margaret 		
	 Burrows-Goetz

Trella Romine                            
Susan & Stephen Fry

Patricia Snowdon                       
Amy Anderson & Tracy Drier    
James Blake & Kelly Morgan                                            
John Braband                                 
Carol Cleave                                                
Mark & Robin Hafer                            
Dianne Halligan                                             
Bill & Betsy Hardacre                  
James MacDowell                    
Melinda Metzger                                                 
Bruce Meyer                                         
Paulette Nelson                               
Dave & Jane Perisho                        
Bob & Terri Redel                                     
Heidi Voorhees

Margaret Hunt Stewart             
The Doris N. & William E. 		
	 Stilwell, III Fund

Harold Stieg                                
Brian & Liz Derisely                                    
LaRayne Derisley 
M. H. Stewart

Frances Hunt Stilwell                 
The Doris N. & William E. 		
	 Stilwell, III Fund

Ruth Timmerman                  
River’s Edge Condominium 		
	 Association

Irma Weaver                                  
Will & Barbara Lynch

Phillip Willson II                      
John & Vera-Anne Corwin

Thomas Ott                               
Phillip Willson

Margaret Knox Wyand          
Robert & Ann Pike

Gifts were made in the memory of the names shown in bold. 
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Anonymous (2)
Hal & Kathryn Armstrong
Christine Arvidson &           	
	 Henry Doss
Robert & Nancy Baglan
George & Merry Ball 
Daniel P. Baumhardt
Thomas Beauvais
Kathleen Carpenter 
Ruth W. Catton
Glen & Rebecca Chown
Bob & Cindy Clement
Jane R. Comings
Bonnie Craig & Dan Sylvester
Karen & Ronald Culp
Robert & Arlene Dean 
Jock & Sue Denio
The Estate of Mike Dennos
Alice J. Detzler
Betsy & Stan Dole
Diane L. Dupuis
David & Linda Egeler
Rich & Susan Erwin
Lois Goldstein & John Heiam
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hicks
Tom & Myrna Hitchman
Anne M. Hoffa
William A. Hyslop

Harry & June Janis 
Jerry & Pat Jehle*
Walter H. Johnson
Kathleen L. Kircher
Wayne & Ruthanne Kladder 
Kima M. Kraimer
Wendy MacGaw
Rosemary Malocsay
Barbara Manning 
Josephine “Jody” Marquis 
Bob & Nancy Marshall*
Diane McDonald
Christie McGue & Robert Calt
Shirley McNally 
Harriet Miller-Brown &  		
	 Keith Miller
Robert & Joyce Mims
Elizabeth S. Mitchell 
John & Nancy Morrison 
Ray & Paula Nichols
Julie Pearson
Robert W. & Ann H. Pike
Mary J. Pitcher
Dan Remahl
The Estate of Patricia D. 		
	 Robinson
Tom Robinson
Elizabeth B. Rodgers

Edward & Elyse Rogers 
John Ross 
Chris & Michele Shafer
Colette M. Stanish 
D.W. & Joyce Stibbs
Terrie E. Taylor, D. O.*
William & Mary Todt 
Dana Vannoy

Suzanne J. Voltz 
Phil & Barb Von Voigtlander
Ralph A. & Margaret von 	
	 Walthausen 
M. Sue Waltz
Gloria Whelan 
Birgit Yetter 
Ron & Marty Yocum

V A N G U A R D  S O C I E T Y

By making plans to benefit the Conservancy with future gifts—accomplished through estates, trusts, annuities, insurance policies, 
and other planned giving options—Vanguard Society members will continue to make a difference for land conservation far into 
the future, helping to ensure that the places we save today will be protected and cared for forever. 

H O N O R A R I U M S    January 1 to June 30, 2013 |Gifts were made in honor of the names shown in bold. 

Ronnie Alff                            
Elizabeth Balbuena
Dr. Richard Beck & Valerie 	
	 Harper                                       
Mark Nadolski,            		
	 Coldwell Banker Schmidt
Catherine Jo Billadeau                
Ray Wall,             			 
	 Coldwell Banker Schmidt
Emily & David Boyer                  
Ken & Jan Engle
Mary Carlanis                              
Ray Wall,             			 
	 Coldwell Banker Schmidt
Carlton Fry                                         
Erin Fry

Charlotte Jeffrey                  
Lester & Natalie Dragstedt

Ed & Margaret Jones               
Marie & Joseph Haezebrouck

Greg Landsfeld                    
Stephanie Nowak

Nancy and Phil Meek               
Brian & Lori Meek

Harriet Miller-Brown              
Emilia Rennie

Daniel & Amy Richards          
Shawn Smith,             		
	 Coldwell Banker Schmidt

Ann Rogers                                
Grace Joppich

Sagaser, Kao, Tecla &            	
	 Diane Davies Families                        
Donald Sagaser

Dale and Carol Schneider   
Suzanne J. Voltz

Willard D. Sharpe                
Arthur & Susan Greenlee

Susan Stukenborg                                       
Mark Nadolski,            		
	 Coldwell Banker Schmidt

Chris Sullivan                  
Richard & Phyllis Russell

Terrie Taylor                                
Nancy Cotcamp                          
Jeffrey P. Cunard

Cynthia & Ron Tschudy  
Stephen Phillips

Stuart Walker                               
Mark Nadolski,            		
	 Coldwell Banker Schmidt

Charlie Wunsch & Barb Tholin 
Edible Grand Traverse    
Newcomers Club of Traverse City

James & Colleen Zlydaszyk         
Shawn Smith,             		
	 Coldwell Banker Schmidt

Joan & George Zuidema            
Bud & Joyce Mims

Because so much of our land protection work is 
about ensuring that the places we save today 
will be protected forever, planned gifts are 
indispensable. There is no better way to continue to 
make a difference for land conservation many years 
from now. If you would like to learn more about 
how you can become a Vanguard Society member, 
contact Diane Dupuis, Planned Giving Program 
Manager, at ddupuis@gtrlc.org or 231-929-7911.

* New Vanguard Society member

PHOTO BY MELINDA CLYNES
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Gifts of $5,000 to $9,999                         
Bill & Louise Kurtz

Gifts of $1,000 to $4,999             
Charlene Abernethy & Mike Gill

Gifts of $500 - $999                              
Grand Traverse Organic Landscapes    
Olson, Bzdok & Howard, PC                           
Erick Takayama

Gifts of $1-$499                                 
Claudia & Ken Drake                                                       
Sanford & Ellen Kossek                                    
Vincent O’Brien                                                                 
Tim & Julie Puckett                                   
Judy & John Riley                                                             
Eric & Nancy Stehouwer

The following gifts were inadvertently ommitted from our 2012 Annual Report donor lists. We sincerely 
apologize to these generous donors who put their trust in us.  

Gifts of $10,000 or more                 
James & Debbie Norling

Gifts of $10,000 or more                                                               
Cherry Republic                                        
The Community Foundation -      		
	 National Capital Region

Gifts of $1,000 to $4,999                      
Kenneth & Janet Engle                                                          
John & Grace Gast                                 
Ward & Margaret Griffen                                              
Katherine & Keith Lindstrand               
Kirk & Chris Marckwald                   
Thomas & Victoria Palmer                   
Diana Wege Sherogan                                                
Mary Alice & Robert Treadway            
Diane & John VanderVeen                  
Kathy & Paul Weiner

Gifts of $500 to $999                                                                                           
Harry & Betsy Calcutt                       
William & Paula Cordes                                  
David Dickinson & Jeannine LaPrad                                               
David & Claudia Fry                                               
Jeff & Georgia Gietzen                                                                     
Jan Leuallen                                                
Ed & Nancy Lyon                                   
Olson, Bzdok & Howard, PC                                               
John & Theresa Pelizzari                               
Howard & Marty Tomb                                             
Suzanne J. Voltz                                                       
Windward Partnership

Gifts of $1 to $499                                 
Leslie Li, Brian & Max Ahlborn   
Jennifer Crossen & Joan Callahan    
Crystalaire Camp/Camp Lookout                              
Jock & Sue Denio                                                       
Karen Mauro-Doren & Peter Doren                             
Steve & Betsy Duede                                                          
Marjorie Elliott                                         
Eric & Diana Ellis                                              
Diane & Tom Emling                                                
Kay Gram Fitzgerald                          
Richard & Susan Ford                                             
Ruth C. Forrest                                                   
Steven & Deborah Francis                          
Christopher Gaffield                         
Thomas A. Getz & Margaret             	
	     Burrows-Getz                                                                             
Jack & Liz Goodman                           
Barbara S. Graves                                  
Thom Greene & Nadeen Kieren                            
Christopher & Marlene Griffin       
Marjorie & Richard Groenwald                        
Stan Halpin & Meg Harding                                       
Donald & Barbara Harmer                        
Jim Highsaw & Linda Prentice                         
Carol Anne Highsaw                                                     
Jane D. Highsaw                                          
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Hoban                    
Charles & Susan Holmes                         
Henry & Karen Huffman
Nancy Hulka & Duane Dunlap
Dawn W. Humphreys
John & Ann Jacobs
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Elizabeth R. Jessup
Marilyn Keil
Cliff & Kathy Kelto
Lewis & Char Kirchner
Kelly A. Kraft
Amy Krigbaum & Phillip Conroy
Craig & Susanne Larrabee
Barry & Linda Lishawa
Valerie A. LoCicero
James & Miriam Longcore
James & Christina MacInnes
Ann MacLean
Porter & Sherrie Martin
John McGilliard
Donald McIntyre & Debra Mox
Daniel Merchant
James L. Meyer
David & Donna Miller
James & Mary Beth Milliken
Dan & Lynne Mixer
Susan E. Mohr
Robert & Mary Ellen Morrison
David Moyer & Barbara Hastings
Karen Mudgett
Maureen E. Myers
Marianne Nelson
Becky L. Nettles
Thomas & Connie O’Rourke
Charles & Joan Patton
Stephen & Leslie Pease                   
Stephen & Lorrie Peck
Mary I. Peters
Larry & Lauren Prentice

Tim Prescott
Robert C. Probst
Rick & Judy Rodes
Herb and Pat Sawin II
James & Heather Schmiedicke
Jodi G. Simpson
Six Mile Lake Association
Ronald J. Smeltzer
Stephen Stewart
Drs. Doris N. & William E Stilwell III
Judith A. Strickland
William & Cheryl Sullivan
Scott Swinton & Sylvia Morse
Gary & Carol Tasch
June E. Thaden
Steve and Amy Tongue
Sara Tucker
Gary & Anita VanderZiel
George & Lauri Varga
Jeffrey Puryear & Myriam Waiser
Justice Elizabeth Ann Weaver
Kenneth & Pam Weddell
Dan & Polly Welburn
Thomas & Marcy Welburn
West Front Primary Care, PC
Charles & Barbara Whelpton
Ken & Kim Williams
Don & Sally Wiper
Dwight & Georgie Woessner
James & Susan Woodburne
Ron & Diane Woods
Alan Zetterberg & Pam Goodwin

ACME’S BAYSIDE PARK:                 
PHASE 1 &2 (COMPLETE)                 
& PHASE 3 

ARCADIA EXPLORE              
THE SHORES

OLD MISSION PENINSULA 
LAND PROTECTION

RAILROAD POINT       
EXPANSION DONORS

CHAIN OF LAKES FUND
SKEGEMOG WILDLIFE AREA

MAPLE BAY

Gifts of $1-$499                         
Kathleen M. Campbell

Gifts of $500 to $999 
Peter & Anne H. Magoun

Gifts of $1 to $499           
Timothy & Mary Clulo                                                  
Tracy Hobbs

Gifts of $500-$999                         
Allen-Birge Charitable Trust               Gifts of $1 to $499                     

Kathleen Gober & Doris Waggoner               

Gifts of $1,000 to $4,999                       
Harry & Betsy Calcutt         

The Conservancy is 
currently in the middle  
of moving to a new fully 
integrated database.  
If you notice an error 
of any kind with your 
address or donation 
acknowledgements, 
please contact us and 
we will make sure the 
problem is corrected.  
We thank you for your 
patience as we complete 
this major project.  

A NOTE TO OUR READERS

SPECIAL THANKS

Special thanks to             
Eric Pearson for 

donating his knowledge, 
patience and time  

assisting Conservancy 
staff in managing our 
technology. These gifts  

are greatly appreciated.
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The following donors made gifts and/or plege payments to The Conservancy Fund between January 1 and June 30, 
2013. This unrestricted fund supports our annual operating budget. Your gifts support the very foundation of our 
work and ensure our programs are sustainable. Please note: Pledge commitments made, but not yet received,* are 
acknowledged in the year or years when payment are made.

We deeply appreciate and depend upon your generous support.  

Anonymous (2)
Joanie Abbott
Robert & Mary Ackerman
Jay & Shirley Adams
Thomas & Susan Adamson
Kirk & Cathy Agerson
Marilyn & Richard Albrecht
Catherine C. Alfred
Dan & Jane Allensworth
Joe & Kathryn Anderson
Erin Anderson
Barbara Anderson & John Romani
Amy Anderson & Tracy Drier
Deanna L. Arntson
Fred & Jean Auch
Stephen J. and Jarilyn S. Auger
Robert & Nancy Baglan
Gary & Janet Baillod
Shirley & Nick Baker
Dianne Baker-Hale
Elizabeth Balbuena
Bank of America Matching Gifts
Rachel & Gentry Barden
Randy Barnard
Sarah Barnard
Martha A. Barton
Bill & Gail Baughman
Keith Baum
Vickie Baumann
Jane Bay
Mary & Norman Beeker
Alice Beeker
Ben Begley & Kathleen Wills
Marilyn Behrendt
Robert & Carol Beidler
Robert & Nancy Beine
George & Ruth Bell
Jeffrey & Kathleen Bell
Marcia Bellinger & Irv Stoner
Steven & Constance Benz
Bruce & Pat Berghoff
Lawrence  & Gail Berkove
Warren & Barbara Berthelsen
J. G. Marc Bertrand
Maryellen & Robert Bieder
Nathan & Audra Bildeaux
Don & Bonnie Bills
Ron & Stacey Bing
William & Ilene Birge
Beverly & Robert Blair
Kelly Morgan & James Blake
Peter & Eleanor Blitzer
Brad Boals
Gilbert & Anne Bogley
Nena Bondarenko
Andre Borrello
Rosaleen & Richard Borton

Susan & Ted Bosler
John Bowers
Jerry & Gloria Boyd
Jeanne Boyd
Jon Mead & Katherine Boyne
BP Fabric of America Fund
John Braband
Marilyn & Arthur Branco
Anne E. Brasie
Richard & Marty Brauer
Lois Breimeier
Merrie Brennan
Susan R. Breuer
Harry Brink, Jr.
Karl & Lauri Brockmiller
Jim & Candy Brody
Joe & Elise Brooks
Larry & Connie Brown
Eleanor Brownell
Dawn & Daniel Bruce
Jim & Kitty Buck
Anthony & Helen Buday
Jo Bullis
Van A. Burd
Peter & Lyne Burkey
David & Linda Burkey
Eunice L. Burns
Moira A. Burns
Susanne B. Buxton
Evan & Virginia Calkins
Michael & Nancy Call
Camp Arcadia
Paul & Carole Campbell
Ellie Canfield
Gerald & Nancy Card
John Carey
Margaret F. Carmody
Robert A. Carstens
Felix T. Casillas
Lili Chapin & Andrea Arnone
Richard & Shirley Chapman
Glen & Rebecca Chown
Eric Chown & Rachel Beane
Joseph & Nancy Chrzanowski
Bill & Karin Chung
Kevin & Janell Clayton
Carol Cleave
Julie Clynes
Coding Products
Clare Coles
Cynthia Collins
Jo Collins
Edward & Barbara Collins
Lois & Fernando Colon
George C. Comden
Steven & Sharon Conkle
Marcey & Michael Conn

Joseph & Leslie Cook
Robert & Karin Cooney
James & Darlene Cooper
John & Vera-Anne Corwin
Keith & Bobbie Counsell
Kenneth H. & Cynthia Cox
Ron L. Cramer
Thomas Crampton
Tom & Judy Croxton
Barbara L. Crumpton
Jeffrey P. Cunard
Marcia & Ted Curran
Raymond & Julie Daly
Martin Daly
Michael & Dixie Davis
Sharon L. Dean
Maureen J. Delaney-Lehman
Elizabeth DeLaRossa
Karen M. Denolf & K.T. Hayes
LaRayne Derisley
Brian A. Derisley & Elizabeth       		
	 Richard-Derisley
Bill & Sandy Derman
Roger & Helen Dewey
Kimberly Dickens
Nelson W. Diebel
Wendy & John Dillworth

Robert & Donna Dinkmeyer
Kay Dohm
John & Sharon Dolton
Jean Z. Donaldson
Carole Donaldson
Dick & Guyla Doumanian
Margaret T. Downward
Lester & Natalie Dragstedt
Bryce & Paula Dreeszen
Joe & Marilyn Dressel
Ann L. Dressel
Dale & Anna Ducommun
Sue & Tad Duemler
Arthur Dundon
Lisa & Robert Dunphey
Frank & Shirley Durham
Betsy Easterwood
William & Sharon Edson
Jeanne E. Edwards
Mary & Ted Ehlert
Elk Rapids Garden Club
Mark A. Elliot
David & Sally Elliott
Dorothea & Bill El-Yasir
William & Margaret Enders
Bill & Gail Ericson
Ronald Erkis

T H E  C O N S E R V A N C Y  F U N D

PHOTO BY NATE RICHARDSON
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Jason Erlenbeck
Jeanne Esch
Chad & Monica Evans
Roger & Carol Faber
Jack & Donna Fahlen
James & Fran Falender
Keith Radwanski & Erin Fanning
Robert & Julie Faulkner
Brian & Crystal Feeney
Robin Ferguson
Ferguson & Chamberlain Associates
John & Joan Ferrari
Brian Fisher
Tamurla Fletcher
Monica Schultz & Alan Flory
Mark Flower
Jane F. Fochtman
David Foley & Margaret Willman
George & Mary Ford
Margaret J. Forgione
Richard & Pamela Forwood
William & Nancy Foust
Charles & Julie Frayer
Kenneth D. Freeman
Stephen & Susan Fry
Erin Fry
Candice Gancia & John Howe
Karen Garber & John DesMarais
Heidi Garrahy
Janet Garvey
GE Foundation
Mark & Mary Beth Gentry
Irene & Alex Gherlan
James & Nancy Gibson
Jeremy & Anni Gibson
George Gielczyk
Michael Gillman
Mark A. Gilmore
Sharon & Craig Goble
Kenneth F. Goebel
Richard E. Goerke
Lita Goess
James & Betty Gonyo
Sue Goodell
Christina & Edward Goodrich
Chris & Barb Granner
Georgine & Tom Grapes
Rose Green
Lorne & Shirley Greenwood
Bruce & Erica Greer Family 		
	 Foundation
Evelyn M. Gryson
Grand Traverse Regional Community 	
	 Foundation
Hans & Linda Gundersen
Ronald Gurdak
Lionel & Carol Guregian
Lois Haertel
Marie & Joseph Haezebrouck
Mark & Robin Hafer
John & Genevieve Hall
Stephen & Sarah Hall
Dianne Halligan
Anne Hamilton
Joanne Hansen
Mary Ann & Gary Hansen

Gerry Hansen
Hansen Publishing Company
Mrs. Barbara Hanson
Bill & Betsy Hardacre
Barry & Evelyn Harper
William S. Harper
Jack & Ruth Harris
David Harrison
Gary & Allison Haworth
Bill & Kirty Heald
Susan Clara Heckendorn
Eric & Joan Heizer
Toni J. Hendrix
Patricia L. Hendry
Sandra & Mark Henschell
Craig Herman
Barbara Hicks
Jane D. Highsaw
Margaret Hiles
Audrianne Hill
Ralph & Jean Hillman
Tom & Myrna Hitchman
William & Suzanne Hoff
Deborah M. Hogan
Steve & Annie Hogler
Joann Heidloff & Eric Hohenstein
Marie & Doug Holem
William C. Holland
Pres & Cindy Holmes
Stanley & Betty Holzhauer
John Hood & Irene Brown
A. J. Hotaling
James & Dawn Hubbell
Richard & Sally Hug
Cindy & Douglas Hull
John & Wilma Hultman
Robert M. & Mary Hurley
John D. Husted
IBM Corporation
Iceman Promotions Inc
Illinois Tool Works Foundation
Thomas Jaenicke & Kim Kolb
Jennifer & Brian Jaffe
Harry & June Janis
Mark & Janet Janis
Lee & Shirley Janssen
David & Christine Jaymes
Donald W. Jennette
Phyllis Jenson
David C. Jeschke
Kim & Margaret Johnson
Ronald & Sharon Johnson
Robert & Mica Jones
Tom Wells & Rebecca Jones
Grace Joppich
Susan E. & Chuck Julian
June 8th Foundation
Raymond and Beverly Jusick
Drs. Karen Kamerschen &                 	
	 Robert Pearson
Charlie & Linda Kehr
W. K. Kellogg Foundation Matching 	
	 Gift Program
John & Donna Kessler
Edwin & Phyllis Kidd
Corey & Rebecca Kienholz

Edward & Dulce Kiessel
Jeanie & Murray Kilgour
Janet Killian
Donald & Barbara King 
Virginia Kjolhede
Phoebe & Anthony Klain
Donna & Jerry Klinefelter
Garold & Janice Kneale
Ms. Mary E. Knebel
David & Linda Kraus
Chuck & Judy Kraus
The Kresge Foundation
Jean & Walt Kretzmann
Linda Krieger
Jeff Kroeger
Bruce & Libby Krone
Dennis & June Krus
William & Mary Kubat
Anne & Matt Kuhlmann
Jeff & Kelly Kurburski
James Lagowski
Joan & Benjamin Laird
Keith & Bernice Lamkin
Gregory & Audrey Landsfeld
Theodore & Natalie Lanham
David & Louise Lantz
Gordon & Veronica LaPointe
Russell & Deborah Larimer
Pamela Larkin
George & Margaret Laubach
Jennifer & James Lawrence, Jr.
Leffingwell Forest Preserve 		
	 Association
Paula S. Leinbach
Tom Lieb
Lisa Lightfoot
Lou Anne & Don Lindemann
Jim & Jan Lindner
Lance & Mary Lindwall
Sig Linn & LuAnn Orbeck
Jay A. Lively
Patricia & Stephen Lockman
Rena Harold & Linda Loewenstein
Robert Logee
James & Donna Long
Catherine & John Loomis
Katy Luchini & Dirk Colbry
Tim Lund
Donald & Norma Lynch
James MacDowell
Tom & Gladys Maguire
George & Jean Maiville
Tad & Brenda Malpass
Tracy & Brenda Malpass
Ma-Me-Ne-Sewong Garden Club
Michael & Mary Manning
James & Evelyn Marchio
Marin Community Foundation
Josephine “Jody” Marquis
Mr. Larry Martin
Charlotte M. Marx
Mary’s Chapel UMC
Chip & Sarah May
John & Havala McCall
Michael McCally
Gloria McClay

Michael & Sandra McDonald
Jim & Joan McIntyre
Dan & Lucy McKeen
Sharon L. McKinley
Jane McKune
Nick & Mary Jean McMaster
Thomas & Deborah McMullen
Brian & Lori Meek
Sue & Steve Meholic
Dawn Meihn
James & Mary Virginia Mellow
Rita Melotti & Andrew Bishop
Julian & Victoria Mendoza
Rebecca S. Mericle
Melinda Metzger
Bruce Meyer
Judith Mich
Microsoft Corporation Matching Gifts
Gregory Miller
Donald & Elizabeth Millington
Robert & Joyce Mims
Susan Miner
Lisbeth & Paul Mitchell
Maxine, Gary & Sam Mondshine
Robert & Marellene Morrell
Paul & Nancy Morris
Barb & Gregory Mort
John Motil
The Charles Stewart Mott Foundation
Sam & Tressa Mucci
Anne Mudgett & Scott Furgueson
Linda Mulder
Amy & Sean Muldoon
Richard & Marilyn Mumaw
Dennis E. & Judy H. Murphy
William G. Murray
Rich & Elizabeth Murrell
Merle & Shari Muszynski
Mark Nadolski
Paulette Nelson
Thomas & Joy Nelson
Paul & Florence Neumann
Newcomers Club of Traverse City
Jan Newhouse
Mary Ellen Newport
Michael & Marilyn Niebel
Scott Niedecken
Shirley & Jerry Niemi
Daniel Norbeck
Doris E. Norling
James North
Stephanie Nowak
Don & Beatrice Nowak
Oakland Twp Firefighters Assoc
Megan & Andy Olds
Buckley Johnson & Lisa Oleson
Thomas Ott
Marjorie Owens
Melba J. Panhorst
Cynthia & Scott Paradise
William & Mary Ann Parker
Wendell & Mary Parker
Scott & Frances Parry
Rob Parsons
Paul & Violet Patchen
Karl E. Pearson
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Eric Pearson
Kate Pearson & Steve Cruzen
Diane & Thomas Pederson
Steve H. Perdue
Moore W. Peregrine
Jane & Dave Perisho
Elmer & Ruth Peterman
Janet Petry
William & Jane Pettis
Patricia L. Petty
Steven Philips
Stephen L. Phillips
Paul & Jennise Phillips
Robert W. & Ann H. Pike
Charles & Claire Ping
The McWilliams/Piraino                  	
	 Family Foundation
Marie Plester
Becky Ploch
Jerry Polach
Gary Pomeroy
Walter & Judy Popyk
Deb & Mark Posthumus
Mary C. Pratt
Dan & Pamela Prevo Foundation
Roger W. Priest
Frank M. Proulx
Emerson & Elizabeth Pugh
Bonnie Purvis
Oscar Puryear
Lawrence Quimby
Ruth E. Radomski
James & Lisa Randall
George W. Randall
Bradley & Marilyn Raymond
Bob & Terri Redel
Thomas M. Reeber
Patricia & William Reed
Norman & Carol Reinke
Greg & Terri Reisig
Conrad & Adele Reiter
Dan Remahl
Emilia Rennie
Residents of the Village at Bay Ridge
Merrick Richardson
Jon D. Richardson
Ken & Joan Richmond
Margaret Ann Riecker
Sam & Angie Riffell
David & Ann Rigney
Vincent P. Ringrose &                      	
	 Carolyn P. Holyst
Heather Rinkel
River’s Edge Condominium 		
	 Association
Richard & Janet Robb
Alexander Robinson
Barbara Rockwell
Sally L. Rodgers
Dan & Martha Rogalny
Edward & Elyse Rogers
Richard Romanowski
Raymond & Ricky Ross
Ken & Sue Rottet
Jo & Pug Rundio
Jim & Mary Rupert

Richard & Phyllis Russell
Donald Sagaser
Mary Beth & Gary  Salowich
John & Suzette Sanborn
Edna A. Sargent
Dorothy Schaefer
Kristen Schaub
Allen & Marilyn Scheck
Carl & Pat Scheffler
Rodney & Susan Schmidt
John & Elizabeth Schneider
Maggie Seats
Mr. & Mrs. Gertraude Seitter
William & Kathryn Seitz
Thomas B. A. Senior
George & Jaqui Shambaugh
Benjamin & Adele Shambaugh
Pat Sharpnack
Scribner & Patricia Sheafor
Joan Sheard & Myrna Yeakle
Jim & Marilyn Sheets
Susan Sheldon
Sandra Shrum
Steve & Carol Shuckra
Heather & Rick Shumaker
The Simonelli Family
Sandra Collinson & Peter Sinclair
Douglas Gage & Cheryl Sisk
Mary Ann Slazinski
Donald W. Smith
Matthew & Denise Smith
Marguerite Smith
Shawn Smith
Patrick Smolinski
Shirley Snare
Gerald Solanics
Henry & Susan Somero
Deborah & Tom Southworth
W.R. Spayde
Jeff & Judy Spencer
Linda & John Spevacek
Joseph & Arleina Spino
Reg Sprik
Jerome Springer
John Stamm
Roger & Laura Stanwick
State YMCA of Michigan
John & Lynn Steben
Fred & Bettie Sterner
Martha A. Stimson
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Stockwell
Donald & Betty Stone
Barbara R. Stout
John & Marilyn Strader
Chris & Ali Sullivan
Robert F. Sunday
Jerry F. Sura
James & Robbin Swaney
Ward & Francoise Swingle
Dan Takens
Joseph Taraskavage
Mike & Terry Tarnow
Ken & Nancy Taylor
Nancy and William Tebelman
Steve Tebo
Paul Thomas

Bruce & Maurine Thompson
Margaret J. Thoms
William & Mary Todt
Elizabeth Tomlinson
Torch Lake Protection                     		
	 Alliance Trust
Dori Turner
Twin Oaks Campground & Cabins
United Way of Washtenaw County
Jerry & Sharon Van Kuiken
Michael Vandemarle
Douglas Verellen
Barbara Vincent
Clifford & Frances Voice
Thomas & Kathleen Volle
Heidi Voorhees
Sidney & Susan Wagner
Howard & Dianne Walker
Ray Wall
John and Kathy Walthorn
James E. Wanner
Harmon Ward
Doug & Ann Ward
George Warrington & Drew Gores
David Bradley & Joan Wason
Flint and Patty Watt
Mary K. Weadock
Kennard R. & Judith Weaver
Dave Webster
Richard & Lucinda Weiermiller
Jane Weis
Bob & Maurine Weisenburger

Brad & Cheri Weller
Flora E. Wellman
Donna & Bill Weltyk
Dale & Barbara Wentzloff
Edwin & Jacklyn Werner
Carol & Mark Werts
Thomas Wertz
George M. Wickstrom
Diane L. Wilbur
Joe & Michelle Will
David & Judy Williams
Bonnie K. Willings
Phillip Willson
Bart & Patty Wilson
Gary & Margaret Withall
Wendy Wolfe & Paul Wawrzynek
Jesse & Molly Wolff
David & Ann Wood
Douglas & Margaret Wozniak
Frank & Lois Wright
John & Charlotte Wuepper
Dennis & Jan Wyckoff
David Yagow
Laura Yeo
Birgit Yetter & Keith Conway
William & Elaine Young
Richard L. Zaebst
John & Marylou Zaloudek
Shirley Zikewich
Richard & Monica Zillich
Sharron & George Zimmerman
Stephen Zirkle

PHOTO BY NATE RICHARDSON
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As this newsletter clearly points 
out, the commitment we make 
to protect and steward each 
property in our care is one we 
take very seriously.  We are 
so grateful to our donors and 
volunteers. Your generous gifts 
and precious time ensure we can 
follow through on this promise  
of forever one year at a time. 
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~ With sincerest thanks,
The Staff & Board of GTRLC


